

## "For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord." II Corinthians 4:5

Dr. Terry R. Ellis, President | Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Executive Vice President

Dr. Mike Van Horn ~ 419-651-6604 ~ vanhornroa@icloud.com

Dear Praying Friends,

August 24, 2016

"The Lord gave the word: great was the company of those that published it" (Psalm 68:11). In the famous article *Publish or Perish* you will read the sad truth how literature infiltrated the minds of the Chinese people causing them to believe the lie of communism. The communist Chinese used literature to convince the people that Jesus was a false God calling it the *big lie* which resulted in all American missionaries being kicked out of China. You can read the entire article at <a href="http://www.baptistpillar.com/article 483.html">http://www.baptistpillar.com/article 483.html</a>. The truth is, communism is the lie and Jesus is the Truth! We are now preparing for another large printing of the Chinese tract, *A Glimpse of Truth in Chinese History*, to make available to the countless Chinese people in Australia and around the world.

Brother Walter Terrell, with the Rock of Ages Prison Prevention Team, joined me on the trip to Australia. He taught a lesson on cell phone addiction to the teens at Faith Baptist Church in Sydney, and one young lady called on Christ! We must get these lessons into the Australian public schools! The young people in this country need to hear the truth! The LORD also added new contacts (two lawyers, a school teacher and an evangelist) that will be very helpful in the development of the ministry in Australia and New Zealand. The Prison Prevention Team has been writing new Prison Prevention lessons that are relevant to these countries.

Brother Terrell, a team of young people from Faith Baptist Church and I all took our place on George Street to pass out hundreds of pieces of Gospel literature, in downtown Sydney. Many refused our tracts, but there were countless many that took them—a seed has been planted and our *Silent Preachers* are at work. What grieved my heart was the fact that many others use the same tactics as we do. There were Mormons, Christian Science and Hare Krishna's that were all in their places too. It is no wonder our world is so confused! We must continue to get the truth into the hands of the lost. The good news is; our literature contains the Living Word of God. The need for Gospel literature around the world is great! Every area of the Rock of Ages international ministry has a need for Bibles and literature! Please pray what the LORD may have you do concerning our ongoing need to plant the seed with Gospel Literature.

By the time you receive this letter, LORD willing, I will be in Albania with missionaries Michael Drust and Aaron Wilson. Please pray that the LORD will grant us wisdom as we endeavor to develop a ministry in the prisons and public schools in this once self-proclaimed atheistic country. These men are both excited to explore the opportunities to expand their outreach into their public schools and the prisons with the Gospel.

Please continue to pray for our work in Cambodia. Pastor Lomer Hope Dela Cruz is in America raising additional support for the work. We are asking the LORD to help us as we are in the developing stages of the Christian School/Missionary Training Center. It is our prayer that we will see the LORD do a great work in this Buddhist country.

On the home front: Josh and Sarah have given us our third little grandbaby! We are honored to introduce to you little Asher Leeland Van Horn! Both mom and baby are doing wonderful. Thank you again for all of the faithful prayers and support through these many years! I am always amazed at the good hand of our LORD. May He richly bless you and yours.

Because of Calvary,

Dr. Mike Van Horn - Rock of Ages Ministries - Foreign Field Representative